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Dinwiddie County
 Community Policy and Management Team
Minutes
Wednesday, August 26, 2020
Dinwiddie Government Center
14010 Boydton Plank Road, Dinwiddie, VA


The meeting was held in conformity with and in compliance with the Pandemic Disaster Continuity of Operations Ordinance approved by the Dinwiddie County Board of Supervisors on April 14, 2020. Angel Young-Gill was responsible for receiving public comment and identified in the notice.  The notice that was provided allowed for the opportunities for the public to access and participate in such electronic meeting to be identified on the Dinwiddie County website. 



Roll Call:

Regina Smith, District 19 CSB, Clinical Manager, CPMT Chair - joined electronically from 
Chesterfield, VA
Alicia Lee, DCPS, Special Education, Co-Chair - joined electronically from 
	Dinwiddie, VA
Anne Howerton, Deputy County Administrator, Finance & General Services - joined electronically  
 	from McKenney, VA
Sheila Green, Centra Health Rivermont/Principal, Private Provider - joined electronically from 
Chesterfield, VA
Erica Stewart, Centra Health Rivermont/Guidance Counselor – absent

Kathy Vaughan, Dinwiddie DSS, Office Manager, Vice-Chair – joined electronically from                  
            Dinwiddie, VA

Colleen Hazard Maxwell, 11th District CSU, Director - joined electronically from Petersburg, VA

Terry Arthur, Crater Health District, Nurse – joined electronically from Dinwiddie, VA

Pam Joyner, DCPS, Director of Special Education, Chair - absent

Eileen Drake, Parent Representative - absent

Sheryl Jackson-Wade, 11th District CSU, Supervisor - absent

Amanda Skalsky, CSA Management Specialist - joined electronically from Prince George, VA

Angel Young-Gill, Children’s Services/CSA, Director - joined electronically from Dinwiddie, VA 


The meeting was called to order at 9:05 AM by Co-Chair, Alicia Lee.

The June minutes were approved.  A motion was made by Sheila and seconded by Anne. All were in favor.  

New Business:
The FY 2020 Pool Reimbursement and Transaction History Report filed on July 8, 2020 was distributed. It showed the year to date expenditure amount of $1,746,389.28 ($1,168,672.04 – State & $577,717.24 – Local).  The FY 2020 Pool Reimbursement and Transaction History report filed on July 15, 2020 was provided.  This year to date expenditure amount was $1,930,937.93 ($1,294,077.62 – State & $636,860.31 – Local).  A CSA Supplemental Allocation Request was submitted on July 7, 2020 & August 20, 2020 that resulted in the final total of $2,144,037.81 ($1,434,817.20 – State & $709,220.61 – Local).  

Members were updated on the DBHDS recommendations for face to face service delivery during COVID that was sent by OCS on July 17, 2020.  The OCS Audit Plan Fiscal years 2020 through 2023 were sent out on August 19, 2020.  Dinwiddie’s audit is set for fiscal year 2022.  This typically connects to the cases and data from the fiscal year prior to 2022.  The VDSS Broadcast Regarding Education for Foster Children during COVID-19 emailed on August 21, 2020 was reviewed.  This was sent to FAPT members to ensure their familiarity with these policies.  Angel gave an overview of the State and Local Advisory Team (SLAT) meeting that was held virtually on August 6, 2020.  There were reports on:  Core leadership competencies for local CSA Leaders, development of a guide for youth and families as well as SEC policy review & alignment (which is pending). SLAT was appreciative of private providers and CSA teams working with families through this pandemic.  OCS reported on guidance & policy updates, the completed new CSA Coordinators Academy and planning for our 2020 CSA Annual Virtual Conference set for October 29 & 30th. There will be a pre-CSA Coordinators Virtual Conference on October 23, 2020. They are working with Dr. Janice Underwood on a Racial Equity & Inclusion session. 

Angel updated CPMT on the State CSA Coordinators meeting on June 26, 2020.  Scott/OCS reported that they are working with developers on updating CANS aviators to be racially diverse. He referred everyone to the Governor’s Reopening Guidance related to schools and localities.  They are working on reconvening audits, small trainings and the annual CSA Conference.  The Private Day School Workgroup study was unallocated from the budget. We are required to submit the 2% rate cap by August.  This was completed. VACo and VML may need to look at private day school cost.  They may be revisiting the IACCT process. There was a discussion about teams working with families to overcome obstacles connected with social distancing and policy requirements during COVID-19.  Coordinators provided input on how they worked through the challenges with families connected with their CSA process.  Lauren Weidner with VA DSS’s Family First and Tiffany Gardner, Project Manager for Family First Team both provided updates.  Their budgets for these projects have been impacted by COVID-19 and they are awaiting the General Assembly’s input on this. The Behavioral Health Enhancement material forwarded from Laura Reed/DMAS was sent to members.  

The FAPT and CPMT calendar dates for FY 2021 were reviewed.  Anne made a motion that was seconded by Sheila.  All were in favor of these dates being approved.  They are as follows:


FAPT:							CPMT:
January 7 & 21						January 27
February 4 & 18					February 24
March 4 & 18						March 24
April 1 & 15						April 28
May 6 & 20						May 26
June 3 & 17						June 23
NO meeting in July
August 12 & 19					August 25
September 2 & 16					September 22
October 7 & 21					October 27
November 4 & 10					November 17
December 2 & 9					December 15

Members concurred that FAPT and CPMT would continue to hold virtual team meetings based on the BOS Ordinance due to COVID-19.  

CPMT agreed to continue our joint CPMT and FAPT DISC training that would have been with Jessica Webb in October 2020. We can revisit it closer to next summer to determine the appropriate needs for both teams on the potential joint training.  The tentative date is in October 2021.

The SOC steering committee will have our final meeting next month.  Due to the pandemic, most budgets have been cut.  This has caused our Family Support Partner (FSP) positions to cease effective September 18, 2020.  This is unfortunate since the parents connected really well with the FSP as part of the combined ICC and FSP services that was a part of the SOC grant.  We are looking to reconvene our former CCC group even if it is held quarterly if the pending grant is denied. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Alicia reported that Dinwiddie County Public Schools are using virtual instruction.  The SBO will be revisiting this on October 1, 2020.  This will depend on the numbers related to COVID-19.  They have a plan in place to meet the instructional needs of our students.  Some families may have internet issues and our schools are providing Wi-Fi for some who need it.  There is live instruction and students can visit other sites in the county to download documents through their chrome books.  Sheila stated that Centra Health/Rivermont is providing face to face instruction beginning on September 8, 2020.  Their enrollment is down.  Some families do not want face to face.  DCPS is doing the virtual learning.  They have 45 students.  They have multiple supplies for students and staff.  They have been using social distancing.  Localities are transporting their students based on policy guidance. Anne reported that our FY 2020 audit will occur onsite on September 14, 2020.  They have been using the CARES funds that is part State and County funding.  It is being used for the election and items needed for COVID.  Colleen state that Marilyn Crute is retiring from their Powhatan CSU office.  She has given notice.  They estimate this being within 30 to 60 days.  Ms. Spencer-Dixson is being trained to take her place in Powhatan.  She is currently in our Dinwiddie CSU office.  This will leave Matthew Ruland as the PO in Dinwiddie.  They hope to fill this position as soon as possible.  Regina reported that they are in Phase 2 based on the Governor’s Guidance.  The general public has very limited access to the CSB building.  Children’s Services staff are assigned to the clinic.  Tuesdays are the onsite days for all of their clinics.  They continue to telework, email and use voicemail to check in with their families and partners. There is no deadline with Phase 2.  This is due to the rise in COVID-19.  Kathy stated that they are waiting for the new DSS Director to be hired.  They are continuing to provide services.  

The next CPMT meeting is on September 23, 2020 at 9 AM and will be held electronically based on the current BOS Ordinance. 
CLOSED SESSION
At 10:00 AM, upon the motion of Anne Howerton and seconded by Regina Smith and all were in favor, 
The Community Policy and Management Team (CPMT) convened into a closed meeting under:
§2.2-3711 (A)(4). The protection of the privacy of individuals in personal matters not related to public business.
· Discussion of Children’s Services Cases
§2.2-3711 (A) (16).  Discussion or consideration of medical and mental health records subject to the exclusion in subdivision 1 of Section 2.2-3705.5.
· Discussion of Children’s Services Cases
AYES: 	Regina Smith, Anne Howerton, Sheila Green, Colleen Hazard Maxwell, Alicia Lee, Terry Arthur, Kathy Vaughan
NAYS: 	None 
ABSENT:  	Eileen Drake, Sheryl Jackson-Wade, Erica Stewart, Pam Joyner
At 10:40 AM, upon motion of Colleen Hazard Maxwell, seconded by Sheila Green, the CPMT reconvened into open session.
AYES:	Regina Smith, Anne Howerton, Sheila Green, Colleen Hazard Maxwell, Alicia Lee, Terry Arthur, Kathy Vaughan
NAYS: 	None
ABSENT:	Eileen Drake, Sheryl Jackson-Wade, Erica Stewart, Pam Joyner
CERTIFICATION AND MOTION TO ADOPT CERTIFICATION RESOLUTION
Whereas, the Community Policy and Management Team convened in a closed meeting under section
§2.2-3711 (A)(4). The protection of the privacy of individuals in personal matters not related to public business
· Discussion of Children’s Services Cases
§2.2-3711 (A) (16).  Discussion or consideration of medical and mental health records subject to the exclusion in subdivision 1 of Section 2.2-3705.5.
· Discussion of Children’s Services Cases
And whereas, no member has made a statement that there was a departure from the lawful purpose of such closed meeting or of the matters identified in the motion discussed.
Now may it be certified, that only those matters as were identified in the motion were heard, discussed or considered in the meeting.
Upon motion of Terry Arthur, seconded by Anne Howerton, the Certification Resolution was adopted.
AYES:	Regina Smith, Anne Howerton, Sheila Green, Colleen Hazard Maxwell, Alicia Lee, Terry Arthur, Kathy Vaughan
NAYS:	None
ABSENT:	Eileen Drake, Sheryl Jackson-Wade, Erica Stewart, Pam Joyner
Upon motion of Regina Smith, seconded by Sheila Green, the August budget was approved as presented.   
AYES:	Regina Smith, Anne Howerton, Sheila Green, Colleen Hazard Maxwell, Alicia Lee, Terry Arthur, Kathy Vaughan
NAYS:	None
ABSENT:	Eileen Drake, Sheryl Jackson-Wade, Erica Stewart, Pam Joyner
ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 10:42 AM. 
